
Richard E. Dunn, Director 

DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 
Watershed Protection Branch 
2 Martin Luther King, Jr. Drive 
Suite 1152, East Tower 
Atlanta, Georgia 30334 
404-463 -1511 

ENVIRONA{ENTAL PROTECnON DMSION 

May 10,2018 
Mr. Bill Bates 
Big Canoe Property Owners Association 
10586 Big Canoe FILE COpy 
Big Canoe, GA 30143 

SUBJECT: Petit Lake Dam 
Pickens County 
Permit #112-009-00462 

Dear Mr. Bates: 

This office has reviewed the Emergency Action Plan (EAP) regarding the subject dam 
that was received on July 5, 2017, and sent review comments on December 11,2017. The Safe 
Dams Program is also in receipt of a January 10,2018, letter from Geosyntec stating they plan to 
submit a revised EAP containing revised inundation mapping and incorporating most other 
requested changes by January 31,2018. As of the date of this letter, the Safe Dams Program is 
not in receipt of a revised EAP for the subject dam. 

You must provide to this office either the revised EAP or a schedule for completing the 
EAP within 30 days of the date of this letter. Failure to respond may lead to further 
enforcement. If you have any questions, you may contact me at 404-232-7844. 

Sincerely, 

Kate Betsill 
Environmental Engineer 
Safe Dams Program 

Cc: Dr. Robert Bachus, P.E., Geosyntec Consultants 
R. Neil Davies, P.E., Geosyntec Consultants 


